

# Ladbrooke Primary School

Friday 2nd December



#### **Christmas Festivities Begin!**

The Christmas festivities are increasing as we enter December. We hope all your children had a lot of fun at the Christmas Fair and enjoyed meeting Santa. Thank you for all your hamper and toy donations which helped make it a success

We are looking forward to a fun filled last few weeks before we break up for the Christmas holidays on Wednesday 21st December (1.30pm).

I hope you can join us for the Foundation Stage Nativity show and the Y1/2 Show. Details of the times and dates are shown below.

#### **Parent Governor Vacancy**

Are you interested in supporting the school by becoming a parent governor? We currently have one vacancy to join our happy team of governors.

Attached with this email is more information on being a school



governor. If you are interested please speak to Miss Webster on the gate.

### **The Pantomime Comes to Ladbrooke!**

On Monday 5th December we are excited to announce that the pantomime will be coming to school for all the children to enjoy. This year the show is



## **Dick Whittington**



We are so grateful

to Guardian Solicitors in Potters Bar who donated the money to school so we are able to offer this experience at no cost to our families.

We are sure the children will have lots of fun!

# **Dates For Your Diary**

TUESDAY 6th DECEMBER 9.30am - FS1 & FS2 Nativity Play

WEDNESDAY 7th DECEMBER 9.30am - FS1 & FS2 Nativity Play

MONDAY 12th DECEMBER 2pm - Y1 and Y2 Christmas Show

TUESDAY 13th DECEMBER 9.30am - Y1 and Y2 Christmas Show

WEDNESDAY 14th DECEMBER Xmas Lunch

WEDNESDAY 14th DECEMBER 6pm—KS2 Carol Concert

WEDNESDAY 21st DECEMBER 1.30pm—Term Ends



#### **Attendance Data**

Here are the % for attendance in November. Remember our target is over 96%!

Class	%	Class	%
F1	83.8%	Y3	94.8%
F2	89%	Y4	97.0%
Y1	93.4%	Y5	98.1%
Y2	91.9%	Y6	95.2%

Congratulations to Y5 and Y6 who have managed to escape all the bugs and viruses that have been going around, especially in the younger classes. Let's hope that they all clear up soon so our attendance returns to its normal good levels

As a school our attendance was 94.2%

# **Reminders Y1-Y6**

The gates open for Y1-Y6 at 8.30 and doors open at 8.40 for the children to go into class. If it is raining hard, the doors will open at 8.30am, if it is light rain we will wait outside. Please can you make sure your child comes into school in a coat. Even if it is dry in the morning, our British weather is very unpredictable!

Learning Starts at 8.45 for Y1-Y6 children



We are delighted to be able to offer lettings at the school outside of school hours. Our after school club building is the perfect space for birthday parties; offering a large spacious room with a small kitchen area, toilets and sliding doors opening onto a small patio and the main school field.









If you are interested in making a booking, please visit the school website where you will find all the information you need including a booking form to download and complete.

http://www.ladbrooke.herts.sch.uk/lettings

Alternatively, please call or email the school office 01707 652882 admin@ladbrooke.herts.sch.uk

# **Childcare Vouchers**

If you are using childcare vouchers to pay for any clubs, please can you ensure you have notified the office when you allocate vouchers so the office team know who to allocate the voucher to.

They also need to know the reference number you are given and where you would like the amounts allocated to. Please send this information via the Gateway



Thank you for your cooperation with this.



